

CUMBERWORTH FIRST SCHOOL Newsletter 24th June 2022

New Teaching Assistant

Mrs Gillian Holden will be joining us next week following our recent recruitment process.

She is a very experienced Teaching Assistant who will primarily be working in Classes Puffin,

Eagle and Bear. We are very much looking forward to welcoming Mrs Holden to our school

and have no doubt that she will be an asset to our team.

Congratulations to our two Rounders' teams who took part in the Shelley Pyramid Rounders' tournament this week. They played really well and both teams were runners up in their groups.

Well done all of you!

Thank you to our Helping Hands team who ran a very efficient Fathers' Day Shop last week. Also thanks to everyone who contributed gifts and payments to ensure this was a successful event for the children.

Pre-loved uniform sale

Helping Hands will run a pre-loved uniform sale on Monday 11th July at 15:15 in the gym. We welcome donations of used items in good and clean condition between 29th June and 1st July.

Dinner Money

From September 2022 the price of school dinners will increase to £2.40 per day. Children in Reception, Yr 1 & 2 will continue to receive Universal Infant Free School Meals. Unless your family is in receipt of Statutory (means tested) Free School Meals all children from Yr 3 (in Sept) to Yr 5 will need to pay for dinners and ensure that their dinner money accounts are in credit.

If you think a child or young person in Kirklees is experiencing abuse or neglect please contact:

Children's Social Care – Duty and Advice Team: 01484 456848

For more information about safeguarding children visit: www.kirkleessafeguardingchildren.co.uk

The Safeguarding Leads for this school are: Maggie Walker and Marina Davis Contact No: 01484 609818

Email: head@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk
or office@cumberworthfirstschool.co.uk

Parking and Pavement Obstruction

We are still inundated with concerns and complaints on a regular basis regarding thoughtless, illegal and dangerous parking. Residents have phoned in a distressed state because they either can't get onto or leave their drives. Please treat our neighbours with respect and politeness if they voice their concerns to you. Additionally, there are worries about the pavement being obstructed by adults and dogs at the end of the day causing people to step in to the road to get past. Please consider the safety of others when parking or waiting outside school. Thank you for your support.

Summer Holiday Football Camps



BOOK ONLINE www.damianivescoaching.co.uk

Monday 1st - Wednesday 3rd August 2022 Tuesday 23rd - Thursday 25th August 2022

£20.00 Full Day £10.00 Half Day Kirkburton Middle School, HD8 0TJ Reception - Year 7

Full Day 10.00am-3.30pm Half Day 10.00am-12.30pm or 1.00pm-3.30pm

Outdoor Camp, Fun Activities, Penalty Shoot Out, Skill Development, Mini World Cup.

Call /Text 07944 876348 or Email: info@damianivescoaching.co.uk

New Starters

It was lovely to welcome our news starters in to school for their first visit earlier this week. They all settled very well and enjoyed being at 'big school'.

They will visit again on Monday 27th June and Monday 11th July.

FAMILY SKATE VOUCHER

This voucher is for free entry to a public skating session for the bearer and up to 5 friends or family at a weekend session or during school holidays!

For details of times/sessions please see the Skating page of our website:

www.penistoneleisurecentre.org.uk/book/skating-session



This voucher can only be used once.

Enter up to 6 people in the free voucher bo



Get Active Days

Our Yr 3 and Yr 4 children are taking part in the Shelley Pyramid Get Active mornings at Shelley over the next couple of weeks. Yr 3 will attend on Tuesday 28th June and the Yr 4s' event is on Tuesday 5th July.

SHELLEY JUNIOR 100th PARK RUN EVENT



Join us on Sunday July 3rd to celebrate our 100th run

> 9am at Shelley College 4-14 year olds

> > REGISTER FREE ONLINE:

www.parkrun.org.uk/register/form

Follow on Twitter: @shelleyjuniors

Year 5 children will leave us on Friday 15th July and spend the final week of the term at Middle School. We finish for the summer on Friday 22nd July and school re-opens to children on Wednesday 7th September.